
STAND. COlt REP. NO.

Honolulu, Hawaii
2016

RE: H.B. No. 1897
H.D. 1

Honorable Joseph M. Souki
Speaker, House of Representatives
Twenty-Eighth State Legislature
Regular Session of 2016
State of Hawaii

Sir:

Your Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce, to which
was referred H.B. No. 1897, H.D. 1, entitled:

“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO INSURANCE COVERAGE OF HEALTH
SCREENINGS,”

begs leave to report as follows:.

The purpose of this measure is to ensure that annual
screenings for sexually transmitted diseases, including human
immunodeficiency virus and acquired immunodeficiency syndrome, are
included in insurance coverage.

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure
from the Chamber of Commerce Hawaii, Hawaii Medical Service
Association, Planned Parenthood Votes Northwest and Hawaii, and
the Hawaii Section of the American Congress of Obstetricians and
Gynecologists. The Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs
offered comments on this measure.

Your Committee finds that, despite recent national health
care reforms, some individuals continue to have limited access to
screening for sexually transmitted diseases. Recent estimates
suggest that almost one in eight persons carrying the human
immunodeficiency virus is unaware that they are infected.
Preventative health measures, including sexually transmitted
disease screening, allow for the early identification, management,
and treatment of illnesses. Your Committee notes that health
plans that are compliant with the Patient and Affordable Care Act
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(2010) presently provide coverage for many preventive services for
adults, including screening for many sexually transmitted
diseases. Ensuring that Hawaii’s citizens have insurance coverage
for annual screenings for sexually transmitted diseases will
result in earlier detection and treatment, as well as reduced
transmission.

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your
Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce that is attached to
this report, your Committee is in accord with the intent and
purpose of H.B. No. 1897, HiD. 1, and recommends that it be
referred to your Committee on Finance.
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Respectfully submitted on
behalf of the members of the
Committee on Consumer
Protection & Commerce,

L.IC. McKELVEY, Chair



State of Hawaii
House of Representatives

The Twenty-eighth Le~is1aturç,,f5~~_ SDC/Cb
Record of Votes of the Committee on Consumer rotection & Commerce

Bill/Resolution No.: Committee Referral: Date:

~ \%~fl Wc \ A4L-~ c-t?c-1 Ft~W ç~b r-i, ZQLLo
U The committee is reconsidering its previous decision on the measure.

The recommendation is to: Pass, unaniended (as is) U Pass, with amendments (HD) U Hold

U Pass short form bill with liD to recommit for future public hearing (recommit)

CPC Members

1. McKELVEY, Angus L.K. (C)

2. WOODSON, Justin H. (VC)

3. BELATTI, Della Au

4. BROWER, Tom

5. CREAGAN, Richard P.

6. J-IAR,SharonE.

7. HASHEM, Mark S.

8. KAWAKAMI, Derek 5.1<.

9. LEE, Chris

10. NAKASHIMA, Mark M.

11. OSHIRO, Marens R.

12. SAN BUENAVENTURA,

13. TAKAYAMA, Gregg

14. YAMANE, Ryan I.

15. FUKUMOTO CHANG, Beth

16. McDERMOTT, Bob

TOTAL (16)

The recommendation is:

Jfjoint referral,

cAnmittee acronym(s)
did not support recommendation.

Adopted U Not Adopted

Vice Chair’s or designee’s signature: ________________________________________________________________________________

Distribution: Original (White) —~ D4)icate (Yellowj~tflitcClerkiOffice Duplicate (Pink) — HMSO


